
  CHESTERFIELD TOWNSHIP ALLIANCE AGAINST SUBSTANCE ABUSE 
September 7, 2022 

 
Janice DeJohn called the meeting of the Chesterfield Township Alliance Against Substance 
Abuse to order at 4:30 p.m.  
 
Present: Aggie Napoleon, Janice DeJohn, Danny Wolverton, Mary Wolverton, Denise Koetas-
Dale and Denise Higgins 
 
August 2, 2022 Minutes 
A motion was made by Mary second by Dennie to approve minutes.  All were in favor, 
motion carried. 
 
Membership 
Aggie will email the new members.  Denise suggested talking to the Superintendent 
regarding getting new members.  Aggie will text Frankie before the next meeting 
 
Municipal Alliance Training 
Aggie will reach out to Jenn to see if there are any workshops or training that can be taken. 
 
Mentoring Program 
Aggie will ask Jenny if we could merge with another summer program for example 
Fernbrook Farm.  Also we will need to check to see if the mentoring program can only be 
For Chesterfield Township residents because other children attend Fernbrook. 
 
QUARTERLY PRESENTATIONS: 
Regarding the Harvest Fest, Mary will man the table from 12-2 and Janice will do from 2-4 
Aggie will be there as well 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Dennie will see if she can get some pamphlets from Mercer County Council 
 
Aggie filled the board in regarding not having enough planners this year due to new 
students enrolling.  
 
The board talked about ordering more of the red bags to give away.  Aggie will talk to Joe 
Hirsh to see if he could make some. 
 
Denise talked about the Cannabis ordinance that the Township has passed to allow 
growing of cannabis and maybe we could have a program for parents to bring awareness  
 
Vaping is an issue and maybe we could have something to educate the parents on vaping 
and marijuana.  Dennie will talk to someone to see if they could do a program.  Danny said 
we could have a bigger turn out if it could be held at the school.  Denny could look into 
having something done via zoom and it could be done here at the Township Building with 
the TV’s in the meeting room 



 
The board talked about offering zoom meetings during our meetings and that might get 
more people interested in participating. 
 
The board talked about looking into seeing if the kids would be interested and maybe 
Frankie or Scott Heino could send something out to parents to see if their child would be 
interested.  
 
Denise will talk to Rachel to see if we could use the Rec Building for a glow in the dark 
event. 
 
Aggie will look into getting shirts for the board members. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m. by Janice DeJohn.  
 


